
Today is our first Safety Sunday.  We will be asking people to exit the building at the end of the service.  The 
west side of the sanctuary (lectern) will be going out the bell tower exit on your side of the sanctuary, following the 
red carpet.  On the east side of the sanctuary (pulpit), you will go out the southeast door, following the red carpet.  
Balcony will go down the bell tower side, because some of our classrooms will be going down those stairs.  
Parents with children in the nursery – when the sermon is done, you will be invited to gather your little one 
from the nursery and get first access of doughnuts and coffee.  Parents with children in church school – your 
child will meet you on the lawn.  If you have mobility concerns, we will ask you to go out through the art gallery, 
where normally a wonderful firefighter would assist; this Sunday, you will take the elevator to pilgrim hall and out 
the door for coffee and doughnuts.  


